L Florida Department of
Memorandum Environmental Protection

RECEIVED
SEP 3 1993

. Hopping, Boyd
] . L R B Green & Sams
TO: District Air Program Adnministrators
: Local Air Program Adninistrators
Bureau of Air Regulation Engineers

FROM: Howard L. Rhodes, bifectoﬁgkgﬁ/ﬂ
Division of Air Resources Management

DATE: August 30, 1993 -
SUBJ: Guidance on Rate'of-0peration During Compliance Testing

Testlng of emissions shall be conducted with the source
operatlng at capac1ty Capac1ty is ‘defined as 90-100% of rated
capacity. If it is- 1mpract1cable to- test at capacity, then sources
‘may be tested at less than capacity; in this case subseguent source
operation is limited to 110% of -the test load until a new test is
conducted. Once the unit is so limited, then operation at higher
capacities.is allowed for no more than flfteen days for purposes of
additional . compliance testing to regain the rated capacity in the
- permit, with prior notification to the Department.

‘ If a source tests at less than capacity, the source should be
‘notlfled of the limited capacity, however, tha permit should not be
changed to reflect the reduced locading.  The above paragraph should
be used as a condition in all construction and operating permits
where capacity is a permit limitation.

This guidance will be incorporated into Rule 17-~297 at the next
update.
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DATE: August 31, 1993 TIME:
TO: TELECOPMER NO.:
Mr, John L. Brown _ (904) 922-6979

ORGANIZATION, DEPARTMENT, ann/or LOCATION:

Florida Department of Envirommental Protection

e ———

h

M TELEPHONE NO.:
GERALD A. WILLIAMS (813) 886 -5186

Re: Extension Request of Comstruction Permit AC 64~191015

AESSAGE: Althoueb FPC records show a confimmaticn of a fax transmittal of
our letter to you dated August 30, 1993 being received on August 30, 1993 at
10:07, Pat Manning has requested a re-transmittral. Attached is a copy of the

letter sent to vou on August 30, 1993, together with a copy ¢f the fax
confirmation.

e e

NUMBER OF PAGES TRANSMITTED INCLUDING THIS SHEET: >
it all pages are not Jegibly received, pleass call:

KATE ALLWURDEN- st (813) §§§-5185
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August 30, 1993

CORPORATION

Mr. Jehn C. Brown, P.E.

Administrator

Florida Department of Environmental Protection
Twin Towers Office Building

2600 Blair Stone Road

Tallahassee, FL 32395-2400

Re: Extension Request of Construction Permit AC 64-191015
DeBary New Combustion Turbines Peaking Facility

Dear Mr. Brown:

As you are aware, the most recent extension of the
censtrrction permit for the above-referenced facility expires on
August 30, 1993. FPC has previously submitted a Certificate of
Completion of Construction, the final compliance test report for
the facility and any other information reguested by DEP in support
of FPC’s application for an operating permit. Additionally, FPC
has been informed orally by the Department that the operating
permit for the facility will be issued shortly, but has been
delayed briefly for proofreading and finalization of the text. It
is apparent that the operating permit will not be issued before the
expiration of the current construction permit extension.

FPC believes that it has, in accordance with FAC 17-4.080 (3),
demonstrated "reasonable assurances" that an extension of the
construction permit will comply with the standards and conditions
required by applicable regulation. Accordingly, FPC requests such
further extension of the construction permit as may be needed to
afford DEP sufficient time to conclude processing of the operating
permit for this facility.

We appreciate DEP’s cooperation in this regard. If you have
any questions, please contact Mr. Kent Hedrick at (813) 866«4281.

Sincerely

St %74@&:@ e/
W. Jeffrey Pardue, C.E.P.
- -~  WJP/kma Manager, Environmental Programs

- ees- A. Alexander

GENERAL OFFICE: 3201 Thirty-fourth Street South  » P.O. Box 14042 » St. Petersburg, Fiorida 33783 « (813) 8665151
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Transmitter FLRE POWER LEGAL
Date Aug 30797
Time 21729
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